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"Let the Church always be a place of MERCY and HOPE,where EVERYONE is WELCOMED, LOVED and FORGIVEN."   

-Pope Francis 

St. Paul Parish 

Berlin, Connecticut 

A Franciscan Family of Faith 

 

 

April 28, 2019—Second Sunday of Easter 

Sunday of the Divine Mercy 



��

�

�

PASTOR’S COLUMN

PASTOR’S COLUMN

 

 

Divine Mercy Sunday “Mercy is the central nucleus of the 

Gospel message; it is the very name of God, the Face with 

which he revealed himself in the Old Covenant and fully in 

Jesus Christ, the incarnation of creative and redemptive Love. 

May this merciful love also shine on the face of the Church 

and show itself through the sacraments, in particular that of 

Reconciliation, and in works of charity, both communitarian 

and individual. May all that the Church says and does mani-

fest the mercy God feels for man.” - Pope Benedict XVI, Regina 

Caeli address, March 30, 2008 

 

On April 30, 2000, in Rome, a Polish nun by the name of Sr. 

Faustina Kowlska, OLM was canonized a saint by Pope John 

Paul II. (One of the miracles attributed to her intercession was 

on behalf of a woman in Massachusetts and another to a 

priest in Baltimore.) It would be five days later that the Vatican 

decreed that the 2

nd

 Sunday of Easter henceforth would be 

known as Divine Mercy Sunday. What is the connection be-

tween these two events? During her short life, she died at the 

age of 33 on October 5, 1938, Sr. Faustina was the recipient 

of many private revelations from Jesus which she recorded in 

her diary. She records 14 occasions when Jesus requested 

that a Feast of Mercy be established. 

 

Jesus appeared to St. Faustina in a vision, with his right hand 

raised in a blessing and his left touching his garment above 

his heart. Red and white rays emanate from his heart, sym-

bolizing the blood and water that was poured out for our sal-

vation and our sanctification. The Lord requested that “Jesus, 

I trust in You” be inscribed under his image. Jesus asked that 

his image be painted and venerated throughout the world: “I 

promise that the soul that will venerate this image will not per-

ish” (Diary, no. 48) and “By means of this image I will grant 

many graces to souls” (Diary, no. 742). 

 

The Divine Mercy Chaplet was also given to St. Faustina with 

this promise: "Encourage souls to say the chaplet which I 

have given you" (Diary, no. 1541). "Whoever will recite it will 

receive great mercy at the hour of death. … I desire that the 

whole world know My infinite mercy" (Diary, no. 687).   

 

St. John Paul II in his encyclical (Dives in Misericordia, 13) 

wrote: “As a gift to humanity, which sometimes seems bewil-

dered and overwhelmed by the power of evil, selfishness, and 

fear, the Risen Lord offers His love that pardons, reconciles, 

and reopens hearts to love. It is a love that converts hearts 

and gives peace. How much the world needs to understand 

and accept Divine Mercy!” At the entrances to the church are 

some large pictures of the Divine Mercy image for your taking 

as well as the small prayer cards with the Chaplet on the 

back.  

 

Never fear to go to the Lord in confession and avail your-

self of His Divine Mercy. Nothing is beyond his Mercy. 

Sharing the Joy of the Gospel for Generations St. Basil the 

Great once wrote: “The bread you store up belongs to the 

hungry; the cloak that lies in your chest belongs to the naked; 

the gold you have hidden in the ground belongs to the poor.”  

We may not have gold hidden in the ground, but wherever our 

savings are today the point St. Basil makes is as valid today 

as it was in the 4

th

 century when he wrote it. We are called to 

share what we have with the less fortunate. Your contribution 

to the Archbishop's Annual Appeal (AAA) does exactly that 

and in ways that we as individuals or even as a parish can do 

on our own. Of course we do some of this on a local level, but 

there are needs well beyond our means either in people or 

resources that the archdiocese is able to do with our help.   

 

In the last three weeks another 157 parishioners made dona-

tions and pledges totaling $17,643. So our total as a parish is 

now $81,861 from 414 donors! We are now three quarters of 

the way (76%) to reaching our parish goal of $108,000!! The 

average gift of those who have given is $197. Last year our 

parish made 636 gifts that totaled $118,271. If you have not 

made your pledge or one time gift, please prayerfully consider 

how you can help God's poor by sharing some of what God 

has given to you. I offer special thanks to the 15 new donors 

this year and their gifts of $1,381. Thank you to all who have 

donated and remember all gifts, no matter the amount, are 

important and helpful! 

 

Congratulations! During the Easter Vigil three children Kayla 

Thorselle, Juliana Holliday, & Nicholas Jusino were baptized.  

Juliana and Nicholas also received their 1

st

 Holy Communions 

along with Nathan DeJacksome, Dulce Fernandez and 

Nayelle Zuniga.  Kayla and Jack Gibson, who made their Pro-

fessions of Faith will receive their 1

st

 Holy Communions in the 

coming weeks. We congratulate all of them and continue to 

offer to them our prayerful support. In my own name and on 

behalf of the parish we are also very grateful for the catech-

esis that was provided by Robin Veronessi and John Grant as 

well as their classroom teachers.   

 

In addition, four adults who were part of this year’s RCIA (Rite 

of Christian Initiation of Adults) class also were fully initiated 

in the Catholic Faith. Sue Ann Norton was baptized, con-

firmed and receive Holy Communion for the first time. Three 

others:  Nicole Cassetta, George Smalley, & Andrea Szczygla 

were Confirmed and received their 1st Holy Communions.  

Under the leadership of Fr. Raymond and the very able assis-

tance of Linda Guzzardi, they explored the essentials of the 

Catholic faith and made their journey to becoming Catholic 

and receiving the Sacraments noted above. I am so very 

grateful for Fr. Raymond and Linda and their dedication to the 

RCIA program and their accompaniment of Sue Ann, Andrea, 

George and Nicole on their journeys of faith. 
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PASTOR’S COLUMN continued                                                         MASS INTENTIONS

 

 

 

Blessed Mother Candles will burn this week for 

 

�Daniel Stepeck, Sr.  3rd Year Anniversary  by Family 

�Joseph Perestas  by Barbara Warchol 

�Michael & �Sophie Cesanek and 

�Douglas Steponaitis  by wife and daughter Barbara 

�Frank & +Florence Magnano  by Godchild 

 

A Sanctuary Candle will burn this week for 

 

�Harold Adams  by the Misteri Family 

 

The Gift of Bread will be offered this week in memory of 

 

�Agnes & �Frank Basile  by daughter 

 

The Gift of Wine will be offered this week for 

 

�Frank & �Gerta Basile  by granddaughter 

Saturday, April 27, 2019 Saturday within the Octave of Easter�

8:00    �William "Bill" Cararini by Ted & Bonnie Apostole 

4:00    �Jean Spilka & �Joseph Gwara Birthday Remembrance 

by the Family�

Sunday, April 28, 2019 2nd Sunday of Easter, Divine Mercy Sunday�

7:30    �Deceased Members of the Tabaczynski Family 

by Frank & Dena Tabaczynski 

9:00    �Frank & �Laurette Kenefick by Duplin Grandchildren 

9:30 Parishioners of St. Paul Parish�

10:30  �John Caravaca, Sr. by the Caravaca Family 

12:00  �Stasia Zaniewski by Family 

Monday, April 29, 2019 St Catherine of Siena�

7:00    �Giuseppe Moscuzza  by Emanuele & Maria Lombardo 

2:00       Mass at Ledgecrest�

5:00    �Joseph Roman by Debbie Slowikowski�

Tuesday, April 30, 2019 St. Pius V, Pope�

7:00    �Adeline "Del" Vandrilla Birthday Remembrance  

                  by her children 

           �Helen Gendreau  by Eucharistic Ministers 

           �Robert J. Fitzsimmons Birthday Remembrance 

                                                                      by wife Anita and children 

           �Teresita Marrero by Jose Marrero 

8:45 School Mass�

5:00    �For the Souls in Purgatory by Linda & John Nappi, Jr. 

Wednesday, May 01, 2019 St. Joseph the Worker�

7:00    �Michael Cesnak  by daughter Barbara 

5:00    �Paul Moscaritolo  by sister Lisa 

Thursday, May 02, 2019 St. Athanasius�

7:00    �Anthony Urbanek 75th Anniversary by Joseph Maciova 

5:00    �Florence Peasley  by friends Rita, Mary and Helen 

           �Rita Marinelli  by Jackie & Roz 

           �Stanley Gable  19th Anniversary  by wife Carole 

           �Rita Grygus  1st Anniversary  by a friend 

           �Michele "Mike" Prisco  by The Bertolami Family 

Friday, May 03, 2019 Sts. Phillip and James, Apostles, First Friday�

7:00    �Dominic Colamussi  Birthday Remembrance  

                                                        by Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Mercadante 

5:00    �Teresa V. Thomas by Jack & Florence Thomas 

Saturday, May 04, 2019� �

8:00       Edward Janik Birthday Intention by the Friars 

4:00    �Deceased Members of the Punkunus & Krakauske  

                                                   Families by the Punkunus Family 

 

 

*9:30am Mass at Sacred Heart  

Stations of the Cross Kudos Special thanks to our 5th & 

7th graders for leading our Living Stations of the Cross on 

Good Friday. Through their hard work in preparing they were 

able to lead all of us in a very prayerful remembrance of our 

Lord's journey to Calvary. They had also led the Stations on 

Thursday for the entire school. Special thanks to their teach-

ers, John Grant and Tammie Whitlock, for preparing them 

for such a well done enactment of the Stations of the Cross.  

Thank you very much for leading the parish in such mean-

ingful prayer. I was surprised that more parishioners did not 

take advantage of this opportunity.  Maybe, next year. 

 

Final Thoughts While there are many more thank yous to 

express for all that took place last week, space dictates them 

being shared next week. In addition to the Divine Mercy 

prayer cards at the entrances today there are also prayer 

cards from for the Archdiocesan Synod. See page 5 as one 

of our parish delegates shares some info on the process 

thus far. The Orioles and Red Sox are battling it out for the 

cellar of the AL East. Ravens and the Patriots on SNF in 

Baltimore in November.  Have a blessed week! - Fr. Joe 

Envelope Users 

Non-Users 

Online Giving 

Total�

$    1,065.00 

$       145.00 

$       215.00 

$    1,425.00�

$    11,852.55 

$      1,448.55 

$      3,460.27 

$    16,761.37�

           St. Paul         April 13/14 Collection       Sacred Heart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

� Barbara Camilleri 

 

� Richard Lewicki 

Envelope Users 

Non-Users 

Online Giving 

Total�

$       851.00 

$       427.00 

$       115.00 

$    1,393.00�

$    12,215.72 

$      2,093.00 

$      3,232.77 

$    17,541.49�

           St. Paul          April 20/21 Collection      Sacred Heart 

Please see page 10 for Mass times and parish contact information. 

           St. Paul           Special Collections        Sacred Heart 

$    12,000.50 

$      2,790.00�

$         288.33 

$         130.00�

Easter 

Mother’s Day�
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Kindergarten boys having fun at recess!

Kindergarten boys having fun at recess!

 

 

BEST OF BERLIN—SUPPORT OUR SCHOOL & PARISH! 

Saint Paul School has been nominated for Best Private School, 

and St. Paul Parish has been nominated for the Best Place to 

Worship for the 2019 Best of Berlin Contest. Show your support 

and vote for our amazing school and our vibrant parish. Voting 

ends Sunday, April 28th. Use this link to vote:  

http://myrecordjournal.secondstreet.com/Best-of-Awards-BERLIN-2019/  

 

Our school is in the ‘Kids & Education’ section, and our parish 

is in ‘People & Places’. Vote for us and be sure to share with 

family & friends! 

Our high school youth ministry will not 

meet on Easter Sunday.  

 

Our next event will be on April 28th, Sunday of Divine 

Mercy at 7pm in the Church Hall!  

Follow us on Instagram!                   bcym_ignite 

The next middle school youth ministry 

event will be on May 19th. EDGE 

meets monthly on Sunday at 4pm in 

the Church Hall. Our spring events will build off of John 

14:6 "‘I am the way, and the truth, and the life. No one 

comes to the Father except through me."    

SPS BIBLE STUDY 

 

The Middle School Bible Study has been 

discussing the story of Salvation History 

through the covenants God has made with 

his people in the Old Testament.  

 

We covered God's covenants with Adam, Noah, Abra-

ham, Moses, & David, looking in depth at each of these 

stories. We will soon cover the New Covenant estab-

lished by Jesus, fulfilling the old covenants. We partake 

in the New Covenant every Sunday at Mass.  

 

Fun fact: the Latin term testamentum is basically equiv-

alent to our term "covenant." We see that the Bible is 

organized into the Old Testament, to focus on the origi-

nal covenants that God made with his people, and the 

New Testament, to focus on establishment of the New 

Covenant in Jesus Christ.  

 

JOIN THE ALTAR 

SERVER TEAM! 

 

 

 

Students in Grades 4~10 are welcome to join our team 

of altar servers! The ministry of Altar Server is open to 

all Catholic young people who have been baptized, 

have received First Communion, are in 4th-10th grade 

and are members of St. Paul Parish.  

 

If you are interested in joining this ministry, please email 

John at j.imbimbo@stpaulkensington.org.  

 

In the coming week’s, we’ll be hosting a training session 

for all new servers. 
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FIRST FRIDAY BREAKFAST  

 

After 7am Mass on the first Friday of the 

month, a delicious breakfast is waiting for you 

in our church hall. Come downstairs after 

mass at St. Paul Church for coffee and fellow-

ship on May 3rd. 

TRIP TO SAINT KATERI SHRINE, MAY 13TH 

 

All parishioners are welcome to join the 

Ladies’ Guild on our trip to Saint Kateri 

Tekakwitha Shrine in Fonda, NY. 

 

On Monday, May 13th, the bus for this day 

trip will leave at 7am and will return at 6pm. 

The trip will include Mass with Fr. Tim Lyons, lunch and time 

to enjoy the museum and gift shop. Cost is $60. For ques-

tions and to reserve your seat, call Pam at 860-828-1024.  

HOMEFRONT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 

 

 

 

 

SATURDAY, MAY 4TH! 

 

 

 

The Social Action Committee is in need of volunteers for 

HomeFront, our annual 1-day home improvement project to 

help a neighbor in need.  

 

 

 

Please prayerfully consider joining the 2019 team. Sign up 

sheets are available at the church entrances, in the parish 

office and on our website.    

 

Visit  https://stpaulkensington.org/homefront  

 

 

*This year's home requires skilled labor of all types:  

plumbing, landscaping, electrical, carpentry, painting, etc. 

There is a particular need for plumbers this year! 

 

Questions? Please contact Joan at jmb7000@comcast.net 

LADIES’ GUILD GATHERING, MAY 1ST 

 

Please join the St Paul Ladies’ Guild to 

pray the Rosary on Wednesday, May 1st. 

We will meet in the Church Hall at 6:30pm. 

(Note that we will not meet at the Parish 

Green for Stations of the Cross as originally planned.) 

Please bring rosary beads as well! Immediately following, 

we will enjoy an Ice Cream Social and Entertainment. All 

ladies of the Parish are welcome to join us for fellowship 

and reflection.    Food Item:  Peanut Butter & Jelly 

NEXT 

WEEKEND! 

Pastoral Planning Prayer 

 

Almighty God and Father, we the members of the Archdio-

cese of Hartford thank you for the gift of our Catholic faith. 

 

As we look to the future during this time of pastoral planning, 

we ask you to bless us with the gifts of the Holy Spirit to dis-

cern wisely a way forward to meet today’s challenges and 

opportunities. 

 

May the virtue of prudence guide our efforts to be good 

stewards of the legacy we have inherited from those whose 

vision in the past helped establish our beloved Archdiocese 

and its parishes, schools and institutions. 

 

May the virtue of justice ensure that the voices of the faith-

ful of every generation, ethnicity, state in life, and community 

in the Archdiocese be heard, welcomed and respected. 

 

May the virtue of fortitude confirm us in our resolve to 

acknowledge & address the spiritual and practical realities of 

our day, and to position ourselves for a more vibrant future. 

 

May the virtue of temperance help us to look beyond our 

individual interests and concerns for the sake of the com-

mon good of the whole Church in our Archdiocese and its 

mission to draw all people to Christ. 

 

At the intercession of Blessed Mary, our Mother, and Saint 

Joseph her spouse and our patron, may we discern and im-

plement what is truly best for the whole Church and for all 

the faithful of the Archdiocese of Hartford.  

 

We make our prayer through Christ, our Lord. Amen. 

 

This Pastoral Planning Prayer is available on cards that are 

located at the entrances to the churches. Please take one 

and pray for the success of the Synod. 

 

Delegates John Norton & Jim Newman, will provide updates 

for us periodically as the preparations for the Synod continue. 

 

 

Update from Synod Delegate, John Norton: 

 

I attended the first of two preparatory Synod meetings on 

March 30th at St. Thomas Becket Church in Cheshire. I 

walked into a beautiful church and was greeted by friendly 

folks. I estimate there were approximately 300 people in 

attendance--mostly lay parishioners, along with clergy and 

religious. We heard from some dynamic speakers who 

shared some very interesting Church history and a call to 

action for such a time as this. It was more like a listening 

session than a give and take discussion. As part of the prep-

aration process, I’ve been praying more, going to adoration, 

and reading the Bible and Catechism. I'm looking forward to 

our next meeting on June 8th. Please pray for all those in-

volved as we continue to prepare for the Synod which will be 

in October. Thank you! Blessings, John Norton   

ARCHDIOCESAN SYNOD—OCTOBER 25-27, 2019 
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Saturday, April 27 

  8:30am Confessions 

11:00am Confirmation, St. Joseph Cathedral 

  3:00pm Confessions  

  5:00pm Polish Dinner - Knights of Columbus 

Sunday, April 28 

Divine Mercy Sunday 

  7:00pm IGNITE- Youth Ministry  

Monday, April 29 

IOWA Testing Monday through Friday 

  8:45am Parish Staff Meeting 

  1:00pm Principal's meeting  

  3:00pm Recycling Club  

  3:15pm Soccer - JV 

  6:00pm AAU basketball 

  6:30pm YM Interviews  

  7:00pm Scripture Study  

Tuesday, April 30 

  8:45am School Mass - Gr. K-2 

11:30am Funeral - +Richard Lewicki  

  2:00pm Varsity and JV Soccer Picture Day  

  3:00pm Faculty PLC 

  3:00pm Music lesson  

  3:00pm SPS Bible Study 

  3:15pm Soccer - Varsity 

  4:00pm Adoration 

  6:30pm SPS Parents Basketball  

  6:30pm Ignite Core Team Meeting  

  6:30pm New Day Bereavement Group  

  6:30pm Saint Paul School Communion rehearsal  

  7:00pm School Board Meeting 

Wednesday, May 1 

  9:00am Recruitment/Enrollment Committee  

  3:15pm Soccer - JV 

  6:00pm AAU Basketball  

  6:00pm Rosary at Sacred Heart 

  6:30pm Ladies' Guild Mtg. 

  6:30pm Mrs. Satalino's class - Communion Rehearsal  

  7:00pm Ultreya Group Meeting SH 

Thursday, May 2 

10:00am First Thursday Calls 

  3:00pm Advanced Band 

  3:15pm Soccer - Varsity 

  6:30pm Mrs. Reynold's class - Communion rehearsal  

Friday, May 3 

7:30am First Friday Breakfast 

9:00am First Friday Calls 

7:30pm AA Meeting 

Saturday, May 4 

HomeFront Project 

Church 

School 

Religious Ed 

 

2nd Annual Parish Raffle! 

 

Tickets go on sale this weekend, April 27th/28th! 

 

Get your tickets before or after Mass or 

visit our website to purchase online. 

https://stpaulkensington.org/ 

 

Volunteers will be needed to help sell tickets! 

 

 

Please visit the home page of our website to sign up! 

Online readers, click on this link: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0c49a5a628a0f94-raffle 

FOODSHARE:  FRIDAY, MAY 3RD AT NOON   

If transportation is needed to FoodShare, please call Berlin 

Senior Center 860-828-7006. No ID or paperwork needed.  

 

FOODSHARE VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED on Thursday, 

May 2nd, at 10am to help transport food from St. Paul to Sa-

cred Heart and to set up tables and food. Volunteers are also 

needed Friday 5/3 at 11am at Sacred Heart to help with food 

distribution.     Next date: May 17th. 

FOODSHARE AT SACRED HEART 

�

USHERS NEEDED 

 

 

 

We are in need of ushers for the 9am 

Sunday Masses. If you are willing and 

able to help out, please call the Parish 

Center at 860-828-0331. 

Saturday, May 4 

  8:00am Homefront - Church Hall Kitchen 

  8:30am Confessions 

10:00am Children's Rosary 

  3:00pm Confessions 

Sunday, May 5 

  9:00am 1st Communion (Saint Paul School) 

10:30am 1st Communion (Mrs. Satalino's class) 

12:00pm 1st Communion (Mrs. Reynolds' class) 

  1:15pm NO Baptisms 

  6:30pm Blessed Is She Mtg. PC1 

  7:00pm IGNITE- High School Youth Ministry (SPH) 

���������	
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SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER

SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER

 

 

PRAYER LIST 

Nancy Adamowicz 

Jacob Ahlquist 

Donald Albert 

Wyatt Bernard 

Barbara Camilleri 

Judy Campbell 

Richard Carlson 

Silas Cipollone 

Lorraine Clark 

Sophie Conti 

James Corrigan 

Tom Coss 

Arlene Cotrona 

Phil Crossman 

Edward D’Angelo 

Ramiro Dagna 

Uly Dagna 

Dorothy Degiorgi  

Frank Dellacamera 

Genowefa Derewonko 

Constance DiLorenzo 

Katie Duclos 

CJ Farr 

Cil  Ferre 

Helen Flannelly 

Jack Gebhardt 

Sebastian Giliberto 

Dominic Gionfriddo 

Jonathan Gionfriddo 

Rosemarie Gionfriddo 

Francis Gobar 

Mary Gobar 

Liz  Goryl-Phillips 

Eleanor Grib 

Maureen Guite 

Lily Harzewski-Burl 

Venise Jalbert 

Sylvia Kratka  

Rita Kropf   

John G. Kumitis, Sr.  

Ken Lamkins 

Maria Lauria   

Daniel Lewis 

Guy Lombardi 

James Lynch 

Ronald Maldon 

Lisa Mangiafico 

Anthony Manzi  

Ramon Marquez 

Robert Mazzaferro 

Brandi McWade 

Laurie Menard 

Anthony Micacci 

Michael Mihalko 

Evelyn Modzelewski 

Helen Morrissey  

John Murphy 

Helen Murphy 

Gabriella Ogar 

Michael Ogar  

Renee Quinn 

Our Sailors 

Our Soldiers 

Emma Pagano 

Judy Pappalardo 

Cynthia Paradise  

Richard Paskiewicz 

John Pink 

Care Rich 

Randy Ripley 

Steven Ripley   

Christopher Rozycki 

Mary Salerno 

Joan Schwartz 

Joan Siering 

Guy Simeone 

Donald Spilka 

Kevin Stanowski 

Greta Stifel 

Luke Szul 

Gil Thibeault 

Spencer Tracy 

Brian Veley 

Scott Veley 

Tammy Wigglesworth 

Please call monthly to keep, add or remove a name, and please be sure to get permission from the person to be added. Thank you. 

Thank you for keeping 

these members of our 

parish family 

in your prayers. 

NEW PARISHIONERS WELCOME! 

 

Please let us know if you are interested in joining our grow-

ing parish family. Our next Registration meeting will be 

Monday, May 12th in the St. Paul Church Hall at 7pm. If 

you plan to attend, please let us know by sending an email 

to ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org or calling the parish 

office 860-828-0331. (Mon-Fri 8am-4pm) 

SEND US YOUR PHOTOS  If you would like your wedding or 

baptism photos to appear in our bulletin or our social media, 

please send us a picture of the bride & groom or a photo from 

the baptism (including parents and God-parents if possible).  

Email pics to ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org 

REMINDER –IF YOU REQUIRE A LOW GLUTEN HOST: 

1. Please arrive 10-15 minutes early, go to the sacristy, and 

let them know you need a gluten free host. 

2. Sit in the new wing, close to the front. 

3. Watch for a Eucharistic Minister to come to the front with 

a pyx containing a consecrated host for you. 

WOULD YOU OR A LOVED-ONE LIKE A HOSPITAL VISIT? 

Our friars will visit you in the hospital if you kindly let us 

know when you are there. Please contact the parish office 

at ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org or 860-828-0331. 

PRAY THE ROSARY We have many opportunities to pray 

the Rosary here at St. Paul Parish: 

- Wednesdays, 6pm at Sacred Heart 

- Weekday mornings, 7:30am, after 7am Mass at St. Paul 

- 13th of every month at 12pm, St. Paul - Monday, May 13th 

- Children’s Rosary, 10am, 1st Saturday of the month 

    at Sacred Heart - May 4th 

- Sundays, 8:30am at Sacred Heart, prior to 9:30am Mass 

 

“There is no problem, I tell you, no matter how difficult it is, that we 

cannot resolve by the prayer of the Holy Rosary.”    

-Sister Lucia of Fatima 

DAUGHTERS OF JAIRUS PRAYER LINE  To make a prayer 

request through our Daughters of Jairus Prayer Line, please 

call Terry 860-828-6667 or Gloria 860-828-1525 with your 

confidential request. Please give the first name of the per-

son to be prayed for and the intention. 

ARCHBISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL  The Archbish-

op’s Annual Appeal provides help to those in need. 

Together we can and do make a profound difference 

in the lives of many individuals and families, in a way that ex-

ceeds anything we could hope to achieve on our own. Please 

consider supporting this initiative. Every gift makes a difference! 

ROSARY MAKERS  - MONDAY, MAY 6TH 

The Rosary Makers will meet at 1pm in the church hall on 

Monday, May 6th (1st Monday of the month). Come see if this 

very rewarding ministry is for you. New members welcome! 

Call Phyllis Fecteau 860-828-4934 for information. 

QUILTING AND CRAFTNG 

The Quilting/Crafting group of the Ladies' Guild will meet on . 

May 2nd, 16th & 30th from 9-11am. In addition to working on 

a quilt, origami stars will be folded, or you can bring your own 

craft to be created in the company of those gathered. All are 

invited to join us as we gather in the church hall.  
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Remembering Our Loved Ones 

Living & Deceased 

 

Donor Intention 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Pulcini  

 Rita Pulcini, Giovanni Pulcini, Walter Anop 

 

Mr. & Mrs. William DeBlasio  

 The DeBlasio & Dougherty Families 

 

Roland Baikal 

 Lynne Bailkal, Ann Baikal & Jean Borra 

PARISH NEWS

PARISH NEWS

 

 

 

PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES  

 

The latest Pastoral Council meeting was held on April 2, 

2019. Present were Fr. Joseph (Pastor), Fr. Michael, Fr. 

Peter, and council members Nancy Timbrell (President), 

Mary Corrigan (Vice President), Roland Baikal, Camela 

Galati, Maureen Guite, Betty Lasker, Paul Miano, Elaine 

Pavasaris, & Ron Vancour. Opening prayer was delivered 

by Fr. Joseph. 

 

Nancy Timbrell thanked council members Ron Vancour and 

Joe Casso for their participation in the March "New Parish-

ioner Orientation." In addition to the orientation packet, new 

parishioners now also received a Ladies’ Guild brochure 

and a Foodshare bag. Mary Corrigan, Carmen Galati, and 

Elaine Pavasaris volunteered for the April session. 

 

Paul Miano updated the council on the upcoming St. Roch 

raffle. Plans are in place to start selling tickets after Easter.  

Pulpit announcements on April 27 & April 28 by committee 

members will be part of the initial promotion. Paul submitted 

a fact sheet outlining raffle options, and the reasoning for 

continuing with the St. Roch partnership. The fact sheet 

also included a general accounting of the 2018 raffle. This 

information will be made available to all parishioners in the 

near future.  

 

Mary Corrigan spoke of available online information con-

cerning ministry fairs. Initial plans for St. Paul’s Ministry Fair 

scheduled for June 8th and 9th include strategizing with 

ministry heads, and developing a team of volunteers. 

 

Fr. Joseph and Nancy Timbrell had met with Deacon Ernie 

Serivani, Director of Pastoral Planning at the Chancery. 

Deacon Ernie is offering guidance to our parish as we plan 

our own listening synod. Fr. Joe expressed a concern that 

in our efforts to determine where we are as a parish, and 

where we want to go, final strategy should happen after the 

archdiocesan strategies are rolled out to the parishes.  

 

Fr. Joe announced the recent resignation of John Imbimbo, 

St. Paul Youth Ministry Director. In his time as director, 

John has done much to grow our youth programs. Fr. Joe 

asked Fayne Molloy, our school principal, to chair the 

Search Committee that has been formed to hire John’s re-

placement. Also on the Search Committee are Fr. Michael, 

Robin Veronesi, Rosina Marquis, & Nancy Kennure. As the 

process arrives at the next level others will also join the 

committee. The position has been posted and some appli-

cations have already come in. The interviewing process will 

begin after Easter. The council is grateful to John for his 

service, and wishes him well in his future endeavors. 

Fr. Joe congratulated parishioners John Norton and Jim 

Newman for being selected by the Archdiocesan Pastoral 

Planning Committee as delegates representing St. Paul 

Parish at the Archdiocesan Synod.  Jim and John reported 

positive feedback from their first meeting, which was held 

on March 30th. There will be periodic bulletin updates from 

them as they attend more meetings. 

 

St. Paul Parish at the Archdiocesan Synod.  Jim and John 

reported positive feedback from their first meeting, which 

was held on March 30th. There will be periodic bulletin up-

dates from them as they attend more meetings. 

 

Open discussion included comments about the success of 

St. Paul School 23rd Annual Auction. Approximately 

$80,000 was raised for the school including $10,800 to-

ward the bathroom renovation project.  These donations 

will be matched by the parish.  Grants requests are being 

prepared to help cover the cost of this project which will be 

in the neighborhood of $250,000.  The End of the Year 

appeal has raised over $63,000 for this project.  A commit-

tee is planning a celebration for Carmen Guzzardi's 25th 

anniversary as deacon on Saturday, June 15

th

.  Following 

the Mass the celebration will continue in the school gym.  

The annual report is expected soon. The next council 

meeting will be held May 13th.  All are welcome to attend. 

 

Fr. Michael led the closing prayer.  The meeting adjourned 

at 8:10 p.m. 
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SAVE THE DATE! 

 

Power In My Hands movie coming to our parish 

 

Saturday, May 18, 2019 

6:00pm-7:30pm in St. Paul Church 

 

 

A story of Hope and the Power of Prayer 

81 minute film for all ages 

 

 

Power In My Hands, featuring a thirteen-member all-star cast, 

conveys the timeless message of hope and the power of the 

Rosary in a way that speaks to the heart of modern viewers. 

 

Don’t miss this opportunity to transform your life! 

 

 

Find out more at powerinmyhandsthemovie.com. 

 

 

This film has captivated audiences worldwide and inspired 

people of all ages to encounter Jesus through the Rosary. 

 

This is a unique opportunity for our parish to come together 

and to share in the beauty and the power of this devotion.  

 

 

Join us and invite a friend!  

 

 

ADMISSION IS FREE! 

After the movie, enjoy refreshments and a Q&A session 

with Fr. Michael downstairs in the Church Hall.  

 

Online readers, view the trailer here: 

https://vimeo.com/250228064 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsored by the Knights of Columbus Council #3675 

NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER 

 

The 68th Annual National Day of Prayer will be celebrated 

on Thursday, May 2, 2019.  

 

“LOVE ONE ANOTHER. JUST AS I HAVE LOVED YOU” -

John 13:34 is the theme for this year’s celebration. 

 

The Town of Berlin will gather at 7pm 

on May 2nd in front of Berlin Town Hall, 

by the flag poles.  

 

Please join us and feel free to bring a chair for your comfort. 

The program will last approximately one hour. 

 

For more information, please contact Carol 860-712-0175 or 

visit  https://nationaldayofprayer.org/. 
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ITALIAN NIGHT MEETING 

There will be a meeting Wednesday evening, May 15, 

at 7:00pm, in the Parish Center copy room to plan for 

the 2019 Italian Dinner (to take place November 2). All who 

are interested are welcome! 


